Dr. W. C. Jessen, Peabody, Kanses.

Dear Dr. Jessen:

I assure you that my belated response is no indication of my appreciation of your fine letter of March 14th. It is very nice of you to say the things that make us all happy.

I am glad to get the information regarding Charles Moffitt. He certainly must be a dandy. If he is as good as Hoyt, I will say he is a good one, and since you say he is better, then I know he must have everything. I certainly am interested in this boy and if you will talk with him I certainly would be delighted to have him at the University of Kansas. You did not mention his age. I wonder if he is 18, or if he has had his physical.

Won't you write me at your convenience, and I will follow any line of suggestion that you make.

Please remember me to your good family, and be assured that I appreciate the many kindnesses that you have passed our way.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.